
 
NURSING PROGRAM ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

Winter 2021 
11:30 am-1:00 pm 

MINUTES 
ATTENDEES:  Mary Burroughs (Dean of Health Occupations and Nursing), Anna 
Sterner, Betty Kost, Pru Arnquist, Mark Glover, LeAnn DeLuna, Linda Filippi, Sheryl 
Rasmussen, Destry Turner, Robert Reynoso, Natasha Barrow, Molly Sharp, Alex Yates 
(student) Julie Baxter (Swedish), Niki Kirby (VMMC), Sydne James (WSNA), Jamie 
Shirley (UW-Bothell), Lindsey Kirsch (WSNA/Seattle Children’s), Angelina Flores 
(Washington Center for Nursing – Research Assistant), Emmie Cupat (Hearthstone) 

 
I. Welcome & Introductions - Debbie Kelly 

II. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting 

a. With correction:  Debbie Kelly, Pru Arquist, Sheryl Rasmussen, Niki 
Kirby 

b. Motion Made:      2nd by:    All in favor:  yes 

III. Committee Member Updates  

a. VMMC – Niki Kirby:  working on merge with Franciscan 

Chris Henshaw has retired new person [first name?] Robitele 

b. Sydne James – Covid situation-Washington hospitals have been very 
prepared – there is a continued issue with nursing burnout – wear the 
gear.  Some have left – some nurses just taking a break.   

Could there be any help for this issue 

c. Julie Baxter – Swedish:  working with changing guidelines 

94 residency starting in March 

200 spots in med/surg and specialties coming 

Graduate nurses and Swedish is trying to take them – very large need. 

No new content – in Student Portal – content is good for one year if 
something specialized students would need to go in a do that. 

d. Jamie Shirley – all programs are online and hoping to get back into the 
classroom by summer or next fall. 



Jamie is on sabbatical – and filling in for the person that would be here but is 
in clinical today 

Just last week hired a clinical coordinator - starting next fall master’s students 
will be doing clinicals to get them a better experience.  Having a more 
structured ….. 

e. Angelina – new to the role – WA Center for Nursing – research study – 
survey/focus group (virtual)  

Share link for students, faculty nurses (request) 

f. Emmie Cupat – all residence have received Covid vaccine – all 
employees as well. 

Working on keeping a clean environment 

Still accepting 1st and 6 quarter nursing students 

g. Lindsey (Seattle Children’s) – bedside nursing stress – people on 
frontline – 

Patients coming in with Covid and may not be identifying this 

Addressing mental health not only with pandemic – prepare students 
for the reality of mental health issues pertaining to burnout and stress.  
To insure that the general well-being of nurses 

Seattle Children’s is accepting students now into residency program 

Racism at Seattle Children’s – legal charges – comments – these are 
being looked at and are being addressed. 

Debbie Kelly – Compassion fatigue 

IV. Shoreline Nursing Program Updates 
 

a. Pru (1st Q) – so grateful that Hearthstone is still accepting students – 
vaccinated faculty can come in a be “patients” 

b. Anna Sterner (Curriculum Committee) – including Covid into 
curriculum – Molly is addressing mental health/ 

c. Betty (4th Q) – integrating Covid into curriculum including renal failure 
and kidneys related to Covid. 
Evaluation Committee – reviewing outcomes 

d. Mary - Two new faculty – Destry and Robert for 2nd Quarter – the 
program has been approved to hire 3 more tenure track faculty to start 
in the fall – mary is very excited. 
Due to regulation from the nursing commission – tracking clinical hours 
for nursing students – not more than 50% of clinical hours can be 



simulation.  Challenge when things change at a moments notice at 
clinical sites. 
Virtual simulation has been integrated into the program – with no space 
and no sim lab the virtual sims has been working well.  Students are 
getting a lot of clinical reasoning being strongly developed.  
(Comment:  Lindsey – Seattle Children’s – very impressed with the sims 
– very good with reasoning not so much with motor skills) 
Skills lab – 70% in person / 30% virtual.  1st quarter in person skills 
labs in an in person environment. 

e. Sheryl Rasmussen (5th Q) – listen to recording.  Is working with a UW 
Bothell grad student to help with peds lab and ? 
Health Promotion clinical – this was revised last year – with a focus on 
peds with many improvements 

f. Alex Yates (student) – speaking to Lindsey – in regards to mental health 
in nursing.  Sent out email to all students and faculty to reach out if 
needed help and support. 
Nursing student perspective – very happy to have clinical experiences – 
very important to have the in-person/hands on experiences.  
Appreciation to all in letting this happen.   
Students have been meeting with faculty and staff to work on 
diversity/equity/inclusion and feels that the opportunity has been 
really great to work with this project. 
 

g. Program Evaluation 
• Sharing of the most recent data (Betty) (attached document) 

o Safety – changed outcome – Listen to record in regards to specific 
points discussed 
Questions – what is NURS 241 – psych nursing 
Adding safety questions to final 
examSoft – enabled faculty to use data to evaluate end of quarter 
outcomes 

o Professionalism – (attached document – past information and 
separate document with new information)  

o Program completion – (attached document) -  
 

h. Application numbers – 130 applicants for Spring 2021 
College is seeing an increase in students needing science pre-req’s  
 

i. Feedback on Shoreline graduates – thank you for feedback from Advisory 
Committee ? 

V. LPN to RN 

Mary is very happy to report to the group – that CPNW has approved the 

program having an expansion to accept a co-hort of 8 LPNs every quarter – 



they will stay together in clinical – may start in Fall 2021 or Winter 2022.  

Very excited for this new change to the program. 

Request for feedback: 

Emie Cupat – Congratulation on getting this new co-hort of LPN to RN students 

– it is very much needed. 

Request for feedback on Shoreline graduates: 

Betty shared – at COVID vaccine clinic – 2 10 quarter students that were very 

professional and did their volunteer job great 

Jamie Shirley – encouragement to continue on the next step to UW-Bothell & 

Tacoma – very prepared – and very much ready to be successful in the 

program.  A UW-Bothell representative comes to 6Q and to a Lunch and Learn 

during each quarter.  Students may be feeling that “I just got to get this done”  

Niki – shared how great the students from Shoreline that have helped in the 

vaccine clinic – they are exceptional. SCC were right up there with the NP grad 

students. 

Julie Baxter – rotating students through vaccine clinic and getting very good 

feedback.  Swedish wants to give information on how many SCC grads have 

been accepted into the residency program at Swedish and will let us know.  

VMMC will also do that. 

 

VI. Adjournment – 12:46 p.m. 

VII. Next Meeting:  Tuesday, May 18, 2021 

Quote of the Meeting courtesy of Sydne James:  “Stay positive – test negative”  


